
 Ernie Andrus (second from left), a 91 year old veteran, was accompanied on part of  
his journey through Coke County Tuesday morning by Carlos Cano of  Corpus Christi, Jodie Arrott and 
Ray Barnett. Andrus began his cross country journey on October 7, 2013, at the Pacific Ocean near San 
Diego, California, and will run until he comes to the Atlantic Ocean at Brunswick, Georgia. This feat is 
being undertaken to raise money for the LST 325 SHIP MEMORIAL, INC. Andrus was one of  the crew 
that brought the LST 325 back from the Isle of  Crete, Greece to the US in 2000, 2001. One thousand fifty 
one LSTs were built during World War II. The 325 is the only one left that has been restored and is still 
operational.
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For our Bronte 
customers’ 

convenience, 
there is a Drop 

Box at
Shirley’s Place

(formerly the blouse factory)

in Bronte.

Fran Crumpler 
(top left) was honored with a 
retirement luncheon Friday, 
March 20, 2015, at First 
National Bank in Bronte. She 
began her career at the bank 
under the tutelage of  her father, 
the late Tuny Glenn, succeeding 
him as Chairman. Following the 
transition to a branch of  the 
First National Bank of  Sterling 
City, Fran served as Branch 
Manager. She is shown with 
FNB-SC President and CEO 
Roger D. Williams.
   A reception honoring the 
retirement of  Robert Lee Mayor 
John Jacobs was held Monday 
morning, May 4, 2015, at 
Robert Lee City Hall. Mayor 
Jacobs served Robert Lee on the 
City Council from 2008 to 2010 
and as Mayor from 2010 to 
2015. Many came to show their 
appreciation for John’ s service 
to the City of  Robert Lee.

The Fort Chadbourne Foundation and the Former Texas Rangers Association 
remembered former Texas Ranger Private Benjamin Goodin Warren with a Ranger Cross during a 
ceremony Saturday, March 21, 2015, at Fort Chadbourne. Fort Chadbourne Foundation President 
Garland Richards (above) and Former Texas Rangers Association President Joe B. Davis were among 
those who addressed the large crowd that braved the rain to attend the ceremony. Ranger Warren died 
February 10, 1885. He was instrumental in bringing the worst offenders during the fence cutting war to 
trial and was assassinated in Sweetwater, Texas, the evening before the trial began. Owner of  the 
Chadbourne Ranch and Garland Richard’ s great-great-great-grandfather, Thomas Odom, brought 
Ranger Warren’ s body back to Fort Chadbourne and personally buried him in the cemetery there.


